

AMERICAN FEDERATION OF GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES NATIONAL VETERANS AFFAIRS COUNCIL #53

Affiliated with the AFL - CIO VBA Mid-Term Bargaining Committee

Valorie Reilly, Chair VARO St. Petersburg P.O. Box 1437 St. Petersburg, FL 337131 St. Louis, MO 63166

William Tyler, Member VARO St. Louis P.O. Box 328.

David Bump, Member **VARO** Milwaukee 5400 W. National Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53214

Sandra Davis, Member VA RO Chicago 2122 W. Taylor St. Chicago, IL 60612

Sona Anderson, Member VARO San Diego 8810 Rio San Diego Dr. San Diego, CA 92108

June 6, 2014

Mr. Kevin Nelson, Chief Negotiator VBA Office of Labor Management Relations (LMR) Department of Veterans Affairs Washington, DC 20420

Subject:

Demand to Bargain – Fast Letter 14-05

Finalizing Provisional Ratings on Two and One year Old Claims

Dear Mr. Nelson:

In accordance with Article 47, Section 2 C., of the Master Agreement the National VA Council #53 is formally demanding to bargain on the above cited above within the Department. Please provide the above named NVAC VBA Mid-Term Bargaining Committee with all information and/or data related to the subject. The negotiations of this matter should normally begin no later than twenty (20) workdays after the Management Chief Negotiator in this receives our demand to bargain.

Please cease and desist any further implementation until the bargaining obligation has been met. The named VBA Bargaining Committee is requesting a briefing over the cited subject above, before sending any proposals. If you have any questions please call me at (727) 319-7788.

Sincerely,

Valorie Reilly, Chairperson

VBA Sub Committee, Mid-Term Bargaining

National VA Council #53

cc: Alma L. Lee, President National VA Council #53

NVAC Executive Committee

VBA Mid-Term Bargaining Committee

AFGE: Good Government We Are Ready